
LEICESTERSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL  
 

PROPOSAL TO ENLARGE THE PREMISES AND INCREASE THE CAPACITY OF 
SHEPSHED ST BOTOLPHS C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL 280 TO 630 PLACES 

Notice is hereby given in accordance with the Education and Inspections Act 2006 and The School 

Organisation (Prescribed Alterations to Maintained Schools) (England) Regulations 2013 that Leicestershire 

County Council of County Hall, Glenfield, Leicester LE3 8RF proposes to enlarge the premises and increase 

the capacity of the following school: 

School Capacity 

Increase 

Admission Number 
Increase 

How additional pupils 

will be accommodated 

DFE No. 3082 St Botolphs Church of 

England Primary School, 

Loughborough Road, Shepshed, 

Loughborough LE12 9DN 

280 to 630 
from 

August 
2021 

40 to 90 in stages which 
are phased from 40 to 

60 places in August 2021 
and further increases 

inline with progression 
of housing 

developments to 90 
places  

Transfer of the current 
school to the former 
Shepshed High school 
building which will be 
reconfigured for primary 
pupils.  The building is 
within the same campus 
as the existing school 
site.  

 
The increase to admission numbers will be in a staged programme.  Initially a 60-place limit will be set 
which will apply to the reception year group only, with the increased admission numbers then feeding 

through year on year.   
When demand from the new Shepshed housing developments dictates, the reception year group 

admission number will be increased to 75 then to 90.  The school, where applicable, will allow older pupils 
to seek admission up to their published admission numbers in other year groups.   

It is proposed that the increases to the admission numbers will initially apply to any admissions into the 
reception year group commencing on or after Monday, 23rd August 2021.  

   
This notice is a summary of the full proposals.  The full proposals can be viewed on the County Council 

website: http://leicestershire.gov.uk/school-place-planning  
 

Or can be obtained from School Organisation Service, Children and Family Services, Room 100, County Hall, 
Glenfield, Leicester LE3 8RF. Tel: 0116 3050970.  Email:  SchoolOrgService@leics.gov.uk Within four weeks 

from the date of publication of these proposals, any person may object to or make comments on the 
proposals by sending them to; 

School Organisation Service, Children and Family Services, County Hall, Glenfield, Leicester LE3 8RF or by 
email to SchoolOrgService@leics.gov.uk 

The closing date for comments and objections is 16th July, 2021. 
 
Signed:  Lauren Haslam, Director of Law and Governance   Date: 16th June, 2021 
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